
 
St. Francis Xavier Primary School is a Child Safe School called to action through Gospel values and Mercy tradition. 
Through the mission of Jesus within the Mercy tradition, we are called to action in pursuing fullness of life for all.         1. 

 

 

/// 

 

Term 4 (11 weeks) 
Mon 7th Oct – Fri 20th Dec 

 

Friday 15th November 
2.40pm Assembly led by 2RR 

 

Friday 22nd November 
2.40pm Assembly led by 5JW 

 

6pm Free Wonka movie 
night on school oval. 

Bring your own food, drinks 
and chairs or blankets. 

 

Wed 27th & Thurs 28th Nov 

Year 5 Camp  
 

Friday 29th November 
Free Dress Day – gold coin 
donations for St Vincent de 

Paul, Ballarat East 
 

2.40pm Assembly led by 6ZA 
 

Friday 6th December 
End of Year School Mass 

 

Thursday 12th December 
Year 6 Graduation 

 

Monday 16th December 

Year 3 Camp  
 

Tuesday 17th December 
5pm  Community Christmas 

Carols at school  
 

Wednesday 18th December  

Last 2024 day for students  
 

In the Land of the Wadawurrung People 
 

 
Dear families, 
 
We held a special assembly at school today to acknowledge Remembrance Day. The 
students prayed for peace in our world, and we paused for one minute to honor those who 
have given their time, and even their lives, to ensure that peace reins in our world.  
 
For many of us, peace is something that we take for granted. We are fortunate enough to 
live in a world where we can move freely regardless of our race, religion or political views. 
This isn’t necessarily the case for all people. We are told that there are at least 30 active 
wars operating across our world at any one time and some of these have been active for 
generations. Just watching the evening news reminds us of the hostilities which seem to 
cause hatred across countries instead of peace. 
 
In schools today we believe that it is important to learn from the past. We don’t dwell on 
the violence of war, but we do teach the importance of working for peace. Stopping to 
remember those who have done this in the past is very important and hopefully our children 
will learn to be the peacemakers of the future. 
 
God bless, 

 
 
 
 

Mark Hogbin 
 
 

 

 
Gracious God, 
We thank You for the bravery and dedication 
of the men and women who served selflessly 
for our freedom. May we honor their memory 
by living lives that reflect gratitude and service 
to others. 
“Greater love has no one than this: to lay 
down one’s life for one’s friends.” (John 15:13) 
We thank You, Lord, for their sacrifice. 
Amen. 
 
 

 

St Francis Xavier Primary School 
Newsletter 

Monday 11th November 2024 
Term 4 Week 6 

P.O. Box 2027 
Ballarat East VIC 3354 

Phone: 5331 6311 
Fax: 5331 8337 

 

Email: principal@sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au   



 
St. Francis Xavier Primary School is a Child Safe School called to action through Gospel values and Mercy tradition. 
Through the mission of Jesus within the Mercy tradition, we are called to action in pursuing fullness of life for all.         2. 

 

 

SFX Art Show 
What a great evening we had last Thursday when we opened our Art Show to the school community. The children 
should all feel very proud of their works of art, and I am always amazed at their ability to explore such creativity. 
Well done children! Special thanks to Ms. Jacinta Molloy and her team of dedicated workers who made sure that the 
children’s art was so beautifully displayed. 
 
Repairs to Basketball Courts 
We will have restricted play areas over the next two weeks while some urgent repairs are being undertaken to the 
basketball court fencing. With good weather and great tradespeople we are hopeful that things will be back to 
normal as soon as possible. 
 

 
 
The link for the November 2024 edition of “Our Diocesan Community” is 
https://www.ballarat.catholic.org.au/wp-content/uploads/2024/11/ODC-October-2024-
web.pdf 
 
 
 
 
 

  
The Second Hand Uniform Shop is happy to take donations of clean second hand uniforms.  Please drop your 
donations into the school office. 

                
 
 

Religious Education News 
 

THIS WEEK’S GOSPEL- Sunday November 10th, 2024       Thirty-second Sunday in Ordinary Time (Year B) 
Gospel: Mark 12:38-44 
As he taught them, [Jesus] said, “Watch out for the teachers of the Law, who like to walk around in their long robes 
and be greeted with respect in the marketplace, who choose the reserved seats in the synagogues and the best 
places at feasts. They take advantage of widows and rob them of their homes, and then make a show of saying long 
prayers. Their punishment will be all the worse!” 
As Jesus sat near the temple treasury, he watched the people as they dropped in their money. Many rich men 
dropped in a lot of money; then a poor widow came along and dropped in two little copper coins, worth about a 
penny. He called his disciples together and said to them, “I tell you that this poor widow put more in the offering box 
than all the others. For the others put in what they had to spare of their riches; but she, poor as she is, put in all she 
had—she gave all she had to live on. (Gospel passage taken from Good News Translation) 

 
Gospel reflection:   
In this story, Jesus commented that the woman gave everything that she had, while the people who had lots of 
money just gave a little bit of what they had left over. 
Jesus wants us to be generous and to share what we have with others. This is hard but we need to think – are we 
holding on to more than we need, like the rich people in Jesus’ story? Could we give a bit more or have we shared all 
that we can? 

https://www.ballarat.catholic.org.au/wp-content/uploads/2024/11/ODC-October-2024-web.pdf
https://www.ballarat.catholic.org.au/wp-content/uploads/2024/11/ODC-October-2024-web.pdf
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Jesus also shows us in this reading that everyone has something that they can give, even if at first it does not look 
like much. 
We can give money, but we can also give other things too. Can you think of what else we can give and share with 
others? We can give our time – by listening to others, by being there for them when they are sad or worried. We can 
give our talents – for example you could sing a song, or paint a picture, or make someone laugh.  
  
Our Challenge: Can you think of something that you can give and share with others?  (Adapted from CAFOD website) 

 

 
 
Remembrance Day 
At Assembly this 
morning, we had a 
special liturgy marking 
Remembrance Day. The 
11th of November marks 
the significant occasion 
of when army officials in 
1918 agreed that, after 4 
years, all fighting in 
World War I would end. 
On this day, we 
remember all those who 
died or suffered in all 
wars and armed 
conflicts.  
 

In our liturgy we looked 
at special symbols, such 
as the poppy, rosemary, 
our flags, war medals, 
candles and the Bible.  
We focused upon peace 
in our own communities 
and how we are called 
to be the voice of 
change in our world.  
At the end of our special 
liturgy, we observed a 
minute of silence as a 
sign of respect and a 
time for reflection.  

 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 

Christine Meneely, Religious Education Leader 



 
St. Francis Xavier Primary School is a Child Safe School called to action through Gospel values and Mercy tradition. 
Through the mission of Jesus within the Mercy tradition, we are called to action in pursuing fullness of life for all.         4. 

 

 

Curriculum News 
 
 

Throughout Term Four, we are committed to the use of Seesaw (our digital portfolio platform) as part of our 
assessment and reporting schedule. Our teachers and children take great pride in the assessment tasks, learning 
samples and learning experiences showcased in each child’s Seesaw portfolio. It is always our aim to strengthen our 
home-school partnerships through the use of Seesaw, while also enhancing student voice. Each learning piece in the 
portfolio is selected because it is an authentic representation of what each child has achieved, indicates their next 
steps in learning and shares insights into your child’s educational experience. Please interact with each of the 
Seesaw posts uploaded by either liking or commenting on the learning being shared - it really does put a smile on 
our learners’ faces when they see a comment from home! 
Thank you for the support you are giving to Seesaw. The below details highlight this. 

 

Week of November 3 - November 10 at St Francis Xavier Primary School - Ballarat East 
   
   
 
 
 
 

      190                                                                       13   
New Student Posts                                                  Comments   

 
 
 

 
 

NAPLAN dates for 2025. Please add these to your calendar. 
 

NAPLAN 2025 for our Year 3 and 5 students will commence on Wednesday 12th March - Monday 24th March. 
 
 
 
 
 
Enjoy your week, 
 
 
 
 

Jane Clark, Deputy Principal/Learning Enhancement 
 
 

https://app.seesaw.me/#/org/org.ce61fc19-9a9c-4300-b558-6764e2cb75dc
https://app.seesaw.me/#/org/org.ce61fc19-9a9c-4300-b558-6764e2cb75dc
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Sport/Physical Education News 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
State Athletics 
A huge congratulations and well done to Archer Spackman 
(6PB) for his efforts at last week’s Victorian Primary 
Schools State Track and Field Carnival. Archer qualified for 
the 800m and 1500m final where he finished an amazing 
4th and 2nd respectively. We are incredibly proud of your 
efforts Archer and look forward to what your athletic 
career may bring! 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

Term 4: 

 Week 6 - Friday Nov 15th - Interschool Sport ALL Yr 5/6 v St Alipius 

 
SFX Football Jumpers, Singlets & Netball dresses/bibs 
If you have any SFX Football jumpers, singlets or netball dresses/bibs at home could you please return them to 
Mr Down or Mr Carroll or drop them into the office. 
 
 
Have a great week. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Shaun Carroll, SFX Sport Coordinator 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:scarroll@sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au
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P&F News 
 

Outdoor Movie Night at SFX! 
Join us for a fun-filled family evening under the 

stars!  6pm Friday, 22nd November on our school 
oval.  Bring your own food, drinks, and seating 

(chairs or blankets) for a cozy setup.  
We can't wait to see our school community come 

together for this special night!  Let us know if 
you’re coming! We’ll post a comment on 

Facebook—please "like" it if you’re planning to 
attend so we can get an idea of numbers. Feel free 

to tag friends and share the post! 
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Attachments 
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Community News 
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